

PHONETIC: I. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------|----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>s</u> chool | B. <u>s</u> pring | C. <u>s</u> pecial | D. <u>r</u> ice |
| 2. A. ru <u>b</u> bish | B. li <u>s</u> ten | C. fire <u>w</u> orks | D. <u>c</u> elebrate |
| 3. A. sho <u>e</u> lace | B. <u>s</u> ummer | C. <u>s</u> uitable | D. <u>o</u> cean |

Choose the word which has a different stress pattern from the other three in each question.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|-------------|--------------|-------------|
| 4. A. special | B. shopping | C. money | D. repeat |
| 5. A. furniture | B. behavior | C. relatives | D. decorate |

II. VOCABULARY: Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence below.

6. There were wild street _____ when England won the Cup.
A. celebration B. celebrate C. celebrations D. celebrity
7. The room is _____ in pale blues and greens.
A. decorated B. decorate C. decorations D. décor
8. The boys _____ around the car.
A. gathers B. gathered C. gatherings D. gathering
9. By ill _____, my flight was cancelled.
A. lucky B. luckily C. luck D. luckiest
10. Children, if they are used to being treated with respect, will _____ accordingly.
A. behave B. behaved C. behavior D. well-behaved
11. When you see a black cat, you have to _____ a wish.
A. make B. do C. go D. say
12. I _____ my weekly shopping on a Saturday.
A. go B. make C. get D. do
13. When the clock _____ midnight, a black cat suddenly jumps out of the cupboard.
A. attacks B. goes C. strikes D. comes
14. The Mayans built jungle pyramids to worship their gods. Worship means _____.
A. to show needs B. to show respect C. to show wealth D. to realize dreams
15. When the performance had finished, the pianist stood up and bowed to the audience.
Bow means _____.
A. to move head backwards C. to move head upwards
B. to move head downwards D. to keep head not moving
16. When my grandfather went to a pagoda, he usually prayed for good weather. Pray means _____.
A. to ask Gods for help C. to celebrate an event
B. to ask Gods for health D. to show respect for Gods

Choose the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following sentences.

17. Santa Claus handed out presents to the children.
A. gifts B. decorations C. fireworks D. candies

18. They hang several of his paintings in the Museum of Modern Art.

- A. come up B. look up C. take up D. put up

Choose the word or phrase that is *OPPOSITE* in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following sentences.

19. He took off my wet boots and made me sit by the fire.

- A. went on B. moved on C. put on D. carried on

20. The hotel is in a quiet location near the sea.

- A. silent B. peaceful C. tranquil D. busy

III. GRAMMAR: Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence below.

21. Mai doesn't feel well. She's got a stomachache. She _____ take a painkiller.

- A. needs B. should C. shouldn't D. mustn't

22. People _____ break their promises. It's not a good habit.

- A. should B. shouldn't C. must D. may

23. Hung's bedroom is very messy. His mother advises him that he _____ tidy his room more often.

- A. should B. shouldn't C. must D. might

24. The roads are very icy at this time of the year. We _____ drive too fast not to have an accident.

- A. don't need to B. don't have to C. should D. shouldn't

25. There's an important exam tomorrow. They _____ study now.

- A. should B. shouldn't C. need D. ought

26. My mother is carrying a heavy bag. I _____ help her.

- A. need B. may C. won't D. will

27. The alarm's going off so noisily. I _____ switch it off.

- A. need B. won't C. will D. shouldn't

28. He said to the waiter, "I _____ have a sandwich and a coffee."

- A. won't B. will C. shouldn't D. should

29. I'll have an English class tomorrow. I _____ leave the house until I finish my homework, so please don't try to ask me out.

- A. must B. should C. will D. won't

30. The window is open and it is very cold. I _____ shut the window.

- A. will B. won't C. shouldn't D. might

Choose the underlined part that needs correcting in each sentence below.

31. The phone is ringing. I won't answer it because I am the nearest person to it.

- A B C D

32. Mom cooks fish and chicken for dinner. I hate fish, so I won't eat chicken.

- A B C D

33. "We must have the ham salad, please", the man said to the waitress.

- A B C D

34. It will be rainy tomorrow. You have to bring an umbrella with you.

- A B C D

35. You have worked all night. You shouldn't go to sleep now.

- A B C D

IV. READING: Read the passage and decide whether the sentences are True (T) or False (F).

The **equator** is the main line of latitude that circles Earth. It is the same distance from the North Pole as it is from the South Pole. The equator is the starting point for measuring degrees of latitude. Each line of latitude is marked with a number that says how many degrees north or south of the equator it is.

The **prime meridian** is the main line of longitude that circles Earth. It is the starting point for measuring lines of longitude. Each line of longitude is marked with a number that says how many degrees east or west of the prime meridian it is. You can accurately identify absolute, or exact, locations on Earth. You determine the degrees that identify the latitude and longitude lines that cross closest to your location.

(Source: www.kl2reader.com)

	T	F
36. The equator is farther to the North Pole than the South Pole		
37. The equator is used to measure degrees of latitude.		
38. We must identify the latitude and longitude degrees to find an absolute location.		
39. The passage is about two main lines of longitude and latitude.		
40. The passage is about finding a good place to live on Earth.		

Read the following passage and choose the option (A, B, C or D) that best answers each of the questions below.

WHERE ON EARTH ARE YOU?

Another way to identify your exact location is to use lines of **latitude** and **longitude**. They are both imaginary lines that circle around Earth. Lines of latitude circle the Earth running east and west. Lines of longitude circle the Earth running north and south. Together, these lines form squares. It's like the lines you see on graph paper. If you look closely on most maps, you will see this graph paper printed on top of the map. If you look even closer, you will see numbers written by the lines.

These numbers help to give addresses to places on Earth. The address for each place is known as its **absolute location**.

(Source: www.kl2reader.com)

41. What is a line of latitude?

A. A line runs east and west

B. A line runs north and south

C. A line circles the oceans

D. A real line circle the Earth

42. What is a line of longitude?

A. A line runs east and west

B. A line runs north and south

C. A line circles the oceans

D. A real line circle the Earth

43. What is written by the lines on a map?

A. symbols

B. keys

C. squares

D. numbers

44. What makes an absolute location?

A. Address and map

B. East and West

C. Degrees of latitude and longitude

D. Graph paper and map

45. What is the passage about?

- A. How to use a map
- B. Longitude
- C. Latitude
- D. Absolute location

V. WRITING: Choose the sentence (A, B, C or D) that is closest in meaning to the root sentence.

46. People should exercise regularly to stay healthy.

- A. People ought to exercise regularly to stay healthy.
- B. People have to exercise regularly to stay healthy.
- C. People mustn't exercise regularly to stay healthy.
- D. People could exercise regularly to stay healthy.

47. Perhaps Nga knows the answer.

- A. Nga should know the answer.
- B. Nga could know the answer.
- C. Nga would know the answer.
- D. Nga may know the answer.

48. The best thing for Nick to do is calm down.

- A. Nick must calm down.
- B. Nick shouldn't calm down.
- C. Nick would calm down.
- D. Nick has to calm down.

49. Phong wants a cup of coffee.

- A. Phong likes enjoying a cup of coffee.
- B. Phong should have a cup of coffee.
- C. Phong would like a cup of coffee.
- D. Phong would have a cup of coffee.

50. It's dangerous to wash your hair when you have a headache.

- A. You should wash your hair when you have a headache.
- B. You shouldn't wash your hair when you have a headache.
- C. You must wash your hair when you have a headache.
- D. You will wash your hair when you have a headache.